
MCLEESE LAKE RECREATION COMMISSION SOCIETY 

 

 

April 30, 2019 

 

Steve Forsyth 

Director, Area D 

Cariboo Regional District 

Williams Lake, BC  

 

Re:  Requested for amendment of land tile use – Mcleese Lake hall property 

Dear Steve: 

It is the understanding of the Mcleese Lake Recreation Commission Society (MLRC) that when the land 

and assets of the Mcleese Lake Hall were transferred from CRD ownership to MLRC ownership, a 

stipulation was entered on the title to limit property use to “community recreation use” only.   We are 

requesting that the land title stipulation be amended to “community use” 

As you are aware, MLRC has been actively working with the Mcleese Lake Volunteer Fire Department 

(MLVFD) to assist in establishing a fire hall building.  We have held a number of general meetings and 

voted in favor of providing land for this building.  A portion of the building may encroach on a portion of 

crown land leased by the hall.   This lease, which expires mid-2020, has the same “community recreation 

use” stipulation.  We are in the process of renewing this lease and indications are that the land use 

stipulation will be amended to “community use”. 

This amendment is being requested to ensure we are legally able to commit a portion of our land for a 

non-recreation use, namely the establishment of a community volunteer fire department.  

In advance, we thank you and appreciate your continued assistance.  Please do not hesitate to contact 

me with any questions. 

Sincerely, 

 

Steve Relkov 

President  

Mcleese Lake Recreation Commission Society 

Mcleese Lake, BC 

 


